Regular Meeting
Milford Board of Health
July 14, 2021

Members Present: Paul Mazzuchelli, Chairman and Leonard Izzo 
Others Present:   Jacquelyn Murphy, Health Director (remote), Joan Clarico, Health Inspector, Hannah Tavares, Health Inspector, 

At 6:00 p.m. Paul Mazzuchelli, Chairman called meeting to order
The minutes of the June 7, 2021 meeting were read and approved by the members.

140 Main Street, Suite 2 Ecoatorianas Variedades Convenient Store

Health Inspector Joan Clarico updated the Board as to the progress being made at 140 Main Street at the Ecoatorianas Variedades Convenient Store.  Joan said that they were making a lot of positive improvements.  They removed all the carpeting on the floors, hired pest control.  They are also working on clearing out the clutter in the back room.   Joan will continue to work with them to get the store in compliance so they can re-open.  As of today, the store is stilled closed and they are required to another inspection with Joan prior to opening.  The Milford Police have been notified that this establishment is closed.  

Town of Milford Website – Board of Health Page
Hannah Tavares, Health Inspector has been cleaning up the Board of Health page.  She presented to the board the changes that have been made.  The site had two separate locations to find information on the website.  There was a BOH page and a Health department page.  These have been combined to keep it simple, clean and concise.  Hannah also updated all the forms and applications.  There have also been quick links added making the page easier for residents to navigate.


COVID-19 Update
The Board of Health has no upcoming clinics.  We are working with the Milford Public Schools and are planning to have another clinic in August for student prior to return to school to reach the 12-18 age group that has not been vaccinated yet.  More information will be provided once a date has been set. 

Jackie updated the Board with numbers from Umass institute data analysis.

· 74% of Milford Residents are fully vaccinated
· 10% partially vaccinated

Noise regulations
Jackie informed board that she is in touch with DEP Michelle Demar.  She is setting up an inspection to go out to the Amazon warehouse site to test the noise complaints the office is receiving from residents on Howard Street regarding the Amazon trucks.  The Board wants to review and decide how to best correct the noise situation.  Jackie said that there are a lot of success stories from Michelle specific to Amazon.  This is something the BOH could enforce with Amazon.  Jackie suggested we could follow the MassDEP noise criteria.  This policy has been designed to protect affected residents and others sensitive occupants of nearby properties for business that exceed 10dB(A) 

Meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

